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Those familiar with the previous work of the authors will expect, and find, a 
well-written work thoroughly covering the field laid out for it. The emphasis is on 
linear programming, with some discussion and illustration by means of simplified 
applications to industry. Relatively little space is devoted to the practice of formu- 
lating and constructing mathematical models. 

The book being reviewed is the second of two volumes. Volume I may properly 
be considered an introduction to Volume II. Topics covered in the second volume 
include the modified simplex and dual methods (with a discussion of the evolution 
of computer codes using the revised simplex method), transportation type models, 
dyadic models and subdual methods, the development of model prototypes and 
compression, networks and incidence type models, game theory and linear pro- 
gramming, and a collection of miscellaneous topics, including integer programming. 
Appendices treat such topics as the double-reverse method, mixing routines, and 
saddle points. 

The treatment is broad, fully explained and amply illustrated numerically. The 
exposition, in this reviewer's opinion, would have been smoother if less recourse 
were taken to extensive footnotes. The footnotes per chapter frequently exceed 
70 in number. 

Equations have been attractively set into type, but all figures and tables have 
been reproduced directly from typewritten copy, which detracts from the over-all 
quality. 

One further anomaly requires mention. Included in the book is an extensive 
bibliography numbering over 560 citations. On the other hand, the index to Volume 
II appears to be a skimpy afterthought. A book as potentially useful as this de- 
serves a far better tool. 
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